# August Parent Newsletter





#### **Our Vision for Students**

TNT and Student Body is a place where every student Belongs, is Equipped, and can be Fully Known and Loved.



## **Upcoming Events and Trips**

CBC Student Ministry Fall Kick-Off is September 10, 6:00 – 8:45 p.m. We'll have dinner, a time of worship, and announce the theme for this coming youth group year.

Fall Retreat registration will be open September 10-28 at cbcpa.org/student-body and through Realm.

Student re:gen will be moving to the fall and replacing life groups! The registration for Student re:gen will be open on August 14-September 7 at cbcpa.org/student-body and through Realm.

#### **Resources for Parents**

This November 9, join us for a Rooted Discipleship Class covering the topic of "Youth Screen Safety and Monitoring" during the 11:00 a.m. service.

If your student plans to participate in any CBC Student Ministry related events, here's a link to fill out an online version of the Youth Activity and Medical Release form: <a href="https://app.hellosign.com/s/3EcKiQn2">https://app.hellosign.com/s/3EcKiQn2</a> Attached in this email is a PDF version that you can print and sign.



# What is My Student Learning?

Because of our summer schedule, we are primarily meeting on Sunday mornings. In Student Body on Sunday morning, we are working our way through the Under the Radar Series. This is where we take an in depth look at figures in the Old Testament who are oftentimes overlooked or forgotten about.

This fall, we will be kicking off a book study through Galatians! We will teach and study verse by verse. We will focus on what it means to live for an Audience of One.

#### **Note from Will**

This summer has been very busy for me, but also an awesome opportunity to see the Lord at work. My first year in ministry has taught me a lot, and I couldn't be more thankful for your prayers and support. This summer, I had the chance to visit the Creation Museum and the Ark Encounter on our family vacation. I would definitely recommend going! I also had the opportunity to go on two summer trips with your students, and it was such a privilege to lead and serve alongside them. The verse God has been writing on my heart lately is from Luke 9:23, where Jesus says, "Then he said to them all: 'Whoever wants to be my disciple must deny themselves and take up their cross daily and follow me.'"



## **Upcoming Events and Trips**

CBC Student Ministry Fall Kick-Off is September 10, 6:00 – 8:45 p.m. We'll have dinner, a time of worship, and announce the theme for this coming youth group year.

Fall Retreat registration will be open September 10-24 at cbcpa.org/student-body and through Realm.

#### **Resources for Parents**

This November 9, join us for a Rooted Discipleship Class covering the topic of "Youth Screen Safety and Monitoring" during the 11:00 a.m. service.

If your student plans to participate in any CBC Student Ministry related events, here's a link to fill out an online version of the Youth Activity and Medical Release form: <a href="https://app.hellosign.com/s/3EcKiQn2">https://app.hellosign.com/s/3EcKiQn2</a> Attached in this email is a PDF version that you can print and sign.

If you want to meet or talk with Pastor David about the TNT Ministry or your student, click this link to schedule a meeting: <a href="https://calendly.com/dellis121600/tntmeeting">https://calendly.com/dellis121600/tntmeeting</a>



## What is My Student Learning?

TNT Wednesday Nights will start the year by working through the book of Galatians. Paul wrote his letter to the church of Galatia because there was conflict between the Jewish and Gentile Christians; specifically, what one was supposed to do if they were really a follower of Jesus. Sound familiar? We have our own ways of turning matters of preference into matters of morality. Paul tells us to live for an Audience of One.

TNT Sunday Mornings will work together with what your student is learning on TNT Wednesday Nights, by using the following Sunday to dive deeper into whatever passage of Scripture or topic was studied the previous Wednesday night.

#### **Note from David**

This month will mark two years at Community Bible Church for me. As the passage of time goes, graduating from Lancaster Bible College feels like yesterday. This year's eighth graders were my sixth graders when I started, which is hard to believe. I'm eager to see the way the Lord continues to work in the youth we've been privileged to shepherd at CBC. And as always, I won't believe everything your student says about you, if you don't believe everything your student says about me.